THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE POLICY

NUMBER 39

DATE November 15, 1971

At the meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees on November 12, 1971, the following resolution was adopted:

"BE IT AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that on each of the campuses of the University of North Carolina the Chancellor is authorized to represent the owner with respect to the use of alcoholic beverages on such campuses as provided by State law."

In view of the administrative context of this action and the nature of the discussion which attended the debate and passage of the resolution, President Friday has asked that I communicate to each campus the following administrative interpretation of the action of the Executive Committee:

- 1. Consistent with existing provisions of the University Code, the Chancellors shall have complete authority to resolve all questions concerning the possession and use of alcoholic beverages on campus. The outer limits on administrative discretion in this area shall be those imposed by State laws concerning the possession and use of alcoholic beverages.
- 2. In order to make the authority of the Chancellors complete in this area of concern, the Executive Committee has now expressly conferred on the Chancellors an agency status for purposes of representing the Trustees, as "owners" of University buildings, in complying with State laws relating to the possession and use of alcoholic beverages.

Richard H. Robinson, Jr.